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NAAWU delegates (right) given a place of honour at the huge IG Melall Congress 

IN a major step forward for 
international worker solid­
arity, the National Autom­
obile and Allied Workers 
Union has strengthened its 
links with one of the wor­
ld's biggest unions - the IG 
Metall in Germany. 

Recently NAAWU president. 
Jury Harris. VW branch chair­
man. John Gomomo and union 
organiser W Monqo visited Ger­
many and met with people at 
all levels of the IGMctall. 

As a result of the visit, the IG 
Metal! has committed itself to 
"fully supporting the struggles 
of the oppressed workers in 
South Africa', 

The NAAWU delegation were 
guests at IG MetalTs Congress 
where the newly elected pres­
ident. Hans* Mayrs. stressed the 
need for international solidarity. 

Apart from this, the delegation 
visited shop steward councils at 
the major motor plants, includ­
ing the giant VW plant at Wolfs-
burg. 

In their report, the delegation 
said the shop stewards were ext­
remely interested in the situat­
ion in South Africa and they 
discussed FOSATU's shop stew­
ard structure* 

LINKS 

The NAAWU delegation und­
erlined the importance of inter­
national links between worker 
movements to all they met. 

The delegation said that mana­
gement were very co-operative 
with each other and the flow 
of information between them 
was 'very fast'. 

lIt is high time that workers 
move away from concerning 
themselves only with the prob­
lems of their factories* 

*We should be considering 
all the workers involved in the 
same industry right around the 
world/ the delegation said. 

They stressed that this would 
prevent management using one 
group of workers against anoth­
er. 

The importance of these links 
became evident in the visit itself 

The South African delegates 
were able to discuss with their 
German colleagues the problem 
of 'robots'. 

ROBOTS 

At the Wolfsburg plant, the 
delegation visited an area which 
was completely operated by 
robots and as a result hundreds 
of workers had lost their jobs. 

It was important to discuss 
how they tackled the problem of 
robots with German shop stew­
ards, as in South Africa VW is 
already talking about introduc­
ing robots into the Port Elizab­
eth plant* 

During the visit arrangements 
were made to exchange inform­
ation between IG Metal) and 
NAAWU on a regular basis. 

NAAWU was also represented 
at another meeting which linked 
workers worldwide - the Inter­
national Metalworkers Federat­
ion's World Council on SKF. 

The World Council meeting 
was attended by 40 worker repr­
esentatives from ten countries 
around the world. 

In his report, Eastern Province 
regional secretary, Les Kettlcdas 
said the SKF World Council had 
been very useful because *det-
ailed discussion took place about 
a multinational company in the 
process of restructuring its oper­
ations worldwide, and the eff­
ects this would have on Ihe 
workers'. 

He said that World Councils 
could become a great source 
of information and exchange 
of views, wliich would make 
the carrying out of support 
action more effective in the 
future. 


